
Coalition Urges Congress: “No
Coronavirus Tax Cut”
A diverse coalition of national groups cautioned Congress today not to use the novel
coronavirus emergency as an excuse to lavish more tax cuts on the wealthy and
corporations or to enact payroll tax cuts.

Mar. 11, 2020

A diverse coalition of national groups cautioned Congress today not to use the novel
coronavirus emergency as an excuse to lavish more tax cuts on the wealthy and
corporations or to enact payroll tax cuts.

The 13 initial letter signers argued in a letter to the House and Senate for “an
aggressive response to the economic and societal impact of the novel coronavirus
outbreak, but caution[ed] against allowing this national emergency to be used to
demand tax cuts that will be poorly targeted, lack the biggest bang-for-the-buck and
favor those families that have the most resources to weather the crisis.” Other groups
are expected to sign the letter in coming days.  
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The groups also wrote: “Such undesirable tax strategies also include payroll tax cuts.
They would provide little immediate stimulus to the economy because they would be
relatively inef�cient and paid out in small increments over time. Moreover, payroll
tax cuts provide the largest weekly payout to those who least need them and are least
likely to spend them. For example, the Penn Wharton Budget Model estimated that a
2-percentage point payroll tax cut over an entire year would give an average of just
$50 to those in the bottom 20% of the population and an average $410 to those in the
next 20%. The richest 10% would each save an average of about $3,000. Workers laid
off and those unable to �nd employment due to the Covid-19 emergency would of
course get nothing at all.”

The groups instead suggested Congress consider economic remedies proposed
recently by several leading economists, including immediate substantial cash
payments to all households and increased federal support for the states, especially to
cover Medicaid and other healthcare spending, and paid sick leave.  

The initial letter signers are the AFL-CIO; American Federation of State, County and
Municipal Employees; American Federation of Teachers; Americans for Tax Fairness;
Center for American Progress; Coalition on Human Needs; Economic Policy Institute;
Health Care for America Now; Institute on Taxation and Economic Policy; National
Education Association; National Women’s Law Center; NETWORK, Advocates for
Justice, Inspired by Catholic Sisters; and Public Citizen.

The full letter is available here. 
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